
 

 

Report on Iftar Meet 

Event: Iftar Meet 

Organized by: Arts and Cultural Club 

Venue: College Courtyard, De Paul College 

Date: 26th March 2025 

Overview 

The Arts and Cultural Club of De Paul College hosted a warm and inclusive Iftar Meet on 

26th March 2025 in the college courtyard. The event brought together students, faculty, and 

staff from diverse backgrounds to celebrate the spirit of Ramadan, fostering unity, 

understanding, and cultural appreciation within the campus community. 

Objectives 

• To honor the tradition of Iftar and promote interfaith harmony. 

• To provide a platform for students and staff to experience and understand the 

significance of Ramadan. 

• To encourage cultural exchange and strengthen bonds within the college community. 

Event Highlights 

• Welcome Address: 

The event began with a welcome speech by the coordinator of the Arts and Cultural 

Club, emphasizing the values of compassion, sharing, and togetherness that Ramadan 

represents. 

• Significance of Iftar: 

A brief talk was given on the importance of Ramadan and the practice of Iftar, helping 

attendees appreciate the spiritual and cultural aspects of the occasion. 

• Iftar Gathering: 

As the sun set, participants broke their fast together with dates and water, followed by 

a delicious spread of traditional Iftar delicacies. The meal was enjoyed in a spirit of 

camaraderie and respect. 

• Cultural Performances: 

The evening featured soulful music and poetry recitations reflecting themes of peace, 

unity, and gratitude. 

• Interactive Session: 

An open discussion allowed participants to share their experiences and thoughts on 

Ramadan, fostering greater understanding and empathy. 

Impact and Feedback 

• The Iftar Meet was praised for its inclusive atmosphere and for promoting cultural 

sensitivity and mutual respect. 



• Attendees expressed gratitude for the opportunity to learn about and participate in the 

Ramadan tradition. 

• The event strengthened the sense of community and highlighted the college’s 

commitment to diversity and inclusion. 

Conclusion 

The Iftar Meet organized by the Arts and Cultural Club was a meaningful and memorable 

event, celebrated with warmth and unity. It successfully brought together people from various 

backgrounds, reinforcing the values of empathy, respect, and togetherness at De Paul College. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


